To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
Boat Storage Racks at Great Pond 
Date:
April 1, 2010 

In January 11, 2010, the Town of Cape Elizabeth was granted an easement by the Sprague Corporation for some lands surrounding Great Pond between Fenway Road and Alewife Brook.  A portion of this area had become an informal area for individuals to leave small watercraft including canoes and kayaks.  The boats etc. were tied in a haphazard fashion to trees and were otherwise stored without any permission from the property owner.  

The Town agreed as part of the January 11, 2010 decision to work with the Sprague Corporation on a permitting and storage system for watercraft that individuals wish to store in this area. The Conservation Commission and other volunteers worked several wet weekends in March building new storage racks on site. The Commission and the other volunteers did a great job and there are now storage racks for thirty boats.

The agreement with the Sprague Corporation provides that the Town may issue up to 30 permits to be renewed annually with the Town.  The storage area is available for storage from the last Saturday in March to the first Sunday in December. No boats, canoes or watercraft shall be left in the storage area during the offseason.  No watercraft may be stored in the easement area without a permit. Neither the Town nor the Sprague Corporation has responsibility for watercraft left in the boat storage area. 
It is proposed to set an annual fee of $20 for a boat storage permit with the proceeds to be placed in a general ledger account which may be drawn upon by the Town Manager for expenses related to the boat storage program.  Any balance in the account shall be carried over from year to year. 
